COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS
April 21st, 2025

The Jewell County Commissioners met on April 21st, 2025, at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners Ed Duskie, Brent Beck
and Ervin Underwood were present. Myka Zadina, County Clerk, was present at the meeting.

Cindy Becker was wondering if the Road and Bridge department could remove snow from the Health
Department when needed. The commissioners stated they would speak with Joel about it. Cindy also stated that
she needed a letter signed by the chairman and then notarized for the Health Department billing program. She
also informed the commissioners she will be going to Wichita for billing training for two days this week.

Stanfield Roofing works alongside KCAMP and they offered a free thorough inspection of all county owned
properties. The commissioner stated they were okay with the company coming to inspect all county roofs.

Don Jacobs gave an update regarding a case with a Jewell County resident over the weekend. Brent Beck stated
that Doyle said the sheriff’s department did an excellent job handling the situation.

__ Sherry Koster, Kansas Association of Conservation Districts, provided information on Senate Bill 36. She also
provided the County Budget Certification to the Conservation District.

- Joel Elkinsstated the 1999 John Deere backup loader is needing repairs and was quoted $40,000 to repair it. He

stated they can use the main loader until they can find a used one to purchase. Joel also stated that the Cat from
the landfill got serviced on Friday and will have a walk around inspection done on it this week.

Ervin Underwood moved, and Brent Beck seconded to approve the April 14™ minutes. Motion passed
unanimously.

Wayne Frost phoned in and stated 50 rd. is rough, wondering now that they have received some rain if it could
be bladed.

The Commissioners called Joel Elkins and asked if we could blade 50 rd. and Joel stated that he would take a
look at it.

Ervin Underwood discussed hauling gravel instead of rock for the county roads.

Brent Beck moved, and Ervin Underwood seconded to go into executive session for 15 minutes starting at 9:46
a.m. to discuss attorney-client privilege with Scott Wright and Myka Zadina present. Motion passed
unanimously with regular session resuming at 10:02 a.m. with no action taken.

The commissioners stated they want to create a contract regarding the county paying for an employee to get a
CDL. Scott Wright stated he would work with Myka Zadina to get a contract made regarding the CDL. He also
stated he would assist with making a resolution regarding spending for commodities for departments.

The commissioners signed payroll vouchers, bill pay vouchers and bill pay checks.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:34 am.
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